
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Conservation and Development Director, or designee, to
execute a contract amendment with Dudek, a corporation, to extend the term from August
18, 2017 through February 18, 2018 and increase the payment limit by $43,256 to a new
payment limit of $223,801 for services required to prepare the Environmental Impact
Report (EIR) for the Byron Airport General Plan Amendment (GPA) and Airport Land Use
Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) update in the Byron area. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
The environmental review for the Byron Airport GPA and ALUCP update is 100% funded
from the Mariposa Energy Project Community Benefits Fund. 

BACKGROUND: 
On August 18, 2015, the Board of Supervisors authorized the Department of Conservation
and Development (DCD) to contract with Dudek to prepare an EIR for the Byron Airport
GPA. While preparing the technical studies and project description for the EIR, Dudek staff
recognized that the Airport Land Use Compatibility Plan (ALUCP) for Byron Airport is
outdated and generally limits the airport's non-aviation development potential to
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warehousing, distribution, and light industrial uses. Airports Division staff in the Public
Works Department indicated that these restrictions are problematic because they are
inconsistent with the ultimate airport build-out envisioned in the Byron Airport Master Plan.
Staff of DCD, Airports, and Dudek examined the issue further and concluded that the best
course of action would be to amend the scope and budget for the existing contract to
include updating the 



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
ALUCP and folding the necessary environmental review into the Byron Airport GPA EIR.
On July 20, 2016, staff provided an update to the Airport Committee, which subsequently
concurred with the staff recommendation and requested staff to prepare the contract
amendment for the Board's consideration. If the Board authorizes the proposed contract
amendment, then staff anticipates bringing the completed EIR and GPA to the Board for
consideration in the second half of 2017. The ALUCP update will be considered by the
Airport Land Use Commission at the same time.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If the contract with Dudek is not amended, then the ALUCP update cannot be undertaken.
The Byron Airport GPA EIR could still be completed, but the non-aviation uses allowed at
Byron Airport would generally be limited to warehousing, distribution, and light industry.
Such limitations are inconsistent with the ultimate airport build-out envisioned in the Byron
Airport Master Plan.


